WADHURST PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES OF WADHURST OF PARISH MEETING HELD AT THE 

COMMEMORATION HALL ON 25 OCTOBER 2018 AT 7.00PM
Present: Chair of Wadhurst Parish Council (in the chair), approximately 250 members of the public, Paddy McFarlan, Chair of Wadhurst Institute, Hall & Field CIO and 4 Trustees of Wadhurst Institute, Hall & Field CIO.
Cllr Wells welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that the Parish Council had called this Parish Meeting to present and discuss the proposals for a new Commemoration Hall.

Paddy McFarlan then gave some background information, showed the conceptual designs for the new site and detailed the financing. Paddy advised that if a Parish Poll is called then an election will take place in accordance with current legislation. A copy of his speech is attached.
There then followed comments and questions from the floor on the following topics:

General

· To build the hall so far from the heart of the village will kill the village and you could not build the proposed Snape House.
· Paddy McFarlan advised that this is a concept of the future and quite a change to what we have in the village at the moment.  
· There is insufficient information to have a poll.  You need to come back with further plans and costs.

· It would not be possible to reverse the Commemoration Hall with the medical centre as the old hall will need to be operational while the new one is being built.

Football Field/Club
· The new football pitch will be sited at the lower field at Uplands where there is an existing football field.

· The development cannot go ahead until the new football field in installed.  The funding is all linked. There is support for this from Sussex FA and the Football Foundation.  
· There was a question as to whether there was any provision for a pavilion and if there is any guarantee from Uplands regarding the Football Club.  Paddy McFarlan did not know what the negotiations were between Uplands and the Football Club. 

· Paddy McFarlan advised that the main intention is to give the football club a much better pitch.
Housing Development
· All matters of access and design have yet to be discussed. The access for the housing development will be on and off Washwell Lane.

· Cllr Wells advised that in terms of any housing development there has to be 35% of affordable housing built and that is what will be included on this site.

Finance/Governance
· The funding will come from the housing development.
· The Wadhurst Institute, Hall & Field CIO are already landlords.

· Could the project be funded without the housing development?  Paddy McFarlan commented that this would mean that Wadhurst residents would have to raise the majority of the funding.
· Why not cut your cloth to the finance without building housing?  

· Paddy McFarlan advised that there was no budget yet.
· An architect stated that the scheme does not work financially – the money the project would be getting from the housing development will be about £6million and the purchase price of the land that the council might get – it would be about £2.5million.  Using figures the cost of building will be about £2million plus other costs of car parking, health centre etc.  It will not work.

· Cllr Wells advised that there is a possibility of getting other funding and these will be looked at by the Trustees.

· Cllr Wells advised that it will be a majority vote as with other elections
· The vote is in the evening (4-9pm) and is difficult for the elderly to get out and are we going to have an independent count.  Cllr Wells advised that as with all elections it is being run by Wealden District Council.
Medical Centre

· The surgery will be much larger than the current surgery.

· The CCG support new surgeries being built with pharmacies.  The current providers of a pharmacy will be given the opportunity to operate the pharmacy at the new surgery.
· The doctors at the surgery have confirmed they would be very happy to move and pay rent.

· A retired doctor, Dr Brockman advised that previously the surgery had to purchase some space in a cottage next door to the existing surgery as they are so short of space.  The surgery is so stretched for space they will not be able to run the practice in the current building and if they do not move into new premises he does not know how they will continue.  He stated that those who died in the wars would be happy that the commemoration hall would be updated.  He felt that there would no longer be a surgical practice in this village if this proposal did not go ahead.
Parking

· There are 50 proposed parking spaces for use by the village and those using the Commemoration Hall.

· The new houses will all have their own parking space.

· Access to the car park is proposed to be via the Greyhound car park.

The Parish Poll will be run to see if there is general support for what the Trustees have done to date and what they are proposing.  The Parish Poll is being done by WDC who can run a democratic poll where the whole electorate can vote.  There were also young people involved in the process of planning this project who were very supportive of the project and proposals.
Call for the Parish Poll
Cllr Graham Wells as the person presiding over the meeting announced that he would be calling a Parish Poll for Thursday 15 November 2018 where all on the electoral register of the Parish of Wadhurst will be invited to vote on the proposal as presented at the beginning of the meeting. 

He read out the question that will appear on the ballot paper:  Are you in favour of the redevelopment of the Commemoration Hall and Football field as proposed by the Wadhurst Institute, Hall and Field CIO ?  Yes/No
The meeting closed at 8.20pm
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